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Three of five Proposition 2 1/2 questions that support the 
budgets of police, fire, our library and the Dudley-Charlton 
Regional School District were approved at the ballot box on 
August 17. 
 
There were 32 possible funding outcomes based on the five There were 32 possible funding outcomes based on the five 
menu-style questions. The approved questions will result in 
fully funding those budgets. Notices to rescind layoffs were 
issued August 18 for fire, police and library. 
 
A balanced, supplemental budget that reflects the decisions A balanced, supplemental budget that reflects the decisions 
made by voters at the polls will be presented at the October 16 
Special Town Meeting.

    The Board of Selectmen has approved a 10-    
    year lease agreement with Diamond Towers to 
install a Communications Tower on town-owned land 
off of Carroll Drive. The town will receive an $100,000 
initial payment and is expected to receive and 
additional $20,000 in fiscal year 2024. This ongoing 
source of revenue includes a 50% share of subleases 
(companies installing equipment on the tower).(companies installing equipment on the tower).


